Minutes of the East Montpelier Selectboard

September 21, 2012

SB Attendance: Chair Bruce Johnson, Seth Gardner, Casey Northrup

Public Attendance: Deb Fillion, Town Auditor

The meeting was called to order at 11:30 am.

Additions to Agenda: None

Public Comment: Auditor Fillion questioned the funding source for the payment to Mike Bald for his efforts to control the hogweed problem at the Village Cemetery. The Selectboard paid the invoice out of the town general fund as an unbudgeted item. Ms. Fillion suggested that the Selectboard request that the Cemetery Commission pay a portion of the cost as the cemetery was the direct beneficiary of the treatment effort. Selectboard members will consider the suggestion at the October 1, 2012 Selectboard meeting.

Ms. Fillion also requested that the Selectboard ensure that external auditor Jane Burroughs has an updated list of town properties that reflects the recent transfers to the town of the Soule and Benton lots.

Warrants

Selectboard members signed the warrant.

Motion: To adjourn. Made by Mr. Northrup; second by Mr. Gardner. Passed unanimously.

Meeting adjourned 11:49 am.

Respectfully submitted by Bruce Johnson, Selectboard

Approved: 10/01/12 East Montpelier Selectboard meeting